MINUTES OF ARBELA TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE HEARING FOR GARBAGE CONTRACTS

June 1, 2020

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Joe White at 6:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Present ó Mary Warren, Jody Hunt, Joe White, Deputy Avery, Gary Hicks from Republic Services and one resident.

Absent ó William Jacobi, Wayne Schultz

Supervisor White read the bid from Waste Management. \$15.50 per month per unit for the first year and \$16.74 per month per unit for the second year. There will also be a fuel surcharge of \$.01 for every \$.04 of diesel pricing over \$4.00 per gallon during the term of the contract. No mention was made of providing two dumpsters for the hall and one for Pine Grove Cemetery. No one was present from Waste Management to answer questions.

He then read the bid from Republic Services as follows:

1st year - \$14.43 per month/unit

2nd year - \$14.86 per month/unit

3rd year - \$15.31 per month/unit

4th year - \$15.77 per month/unit

5th year - \$16.24 per month/unit

Republic will furnish free to every house 2 garbage receptacles (one for garbage and one for recycling). Numerous questions were asked and answered by Gary Hicks, Republic representative. They will provide two dumpsters for the hall and one for Pine Grove Cemetery.

MOTION: By Mary Warren to recommend our thoughts to the township board for the July meeting on the bids from Waste Management and Republic Services.

SECONDED: By Jody Hunt. Roll call vote. Mary Warren, yes; Jody Hunt, yes; Joseph White, yes. Motion carried.

MOTION: By Jody Hunt to adjourn at 7:32 p.m.

SECONDED: By Mary Warren, all ayes, motion carried.

Mary C. Warren, Township Clerk